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Thank you for sending me a copy of your letter of
24 /December to Mr Ballard about a television programme on
10 Downing Street.
2 The proposal obviously contains some security hazards: the
risk that somebody will bring in an explosive device or a piece
of eavesdropping equipment and plant it in the building, and the
risk of disclosing information about the building which could be

of value to a terrorist group or hostile intelligence services.

3. I am sure that these risks can be contained if suitable

precautions are taken. If it is decided to go ahead, you will no

doubt arrange for the detailed precautions to be discussed with

the Security Service.

ROBERT ARMSTRONG

January 1985
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PROPOSED TV PROGRAMME

We discussed the other day what precautions might
if the proposed TV programme to mark Downing Stree
anniversary went ahead.

2 In our view the following should be considered

Against Surreptitious Attack/TEMPEST

the closest possible supervision of
entering to make the programme;

physical inspections after filming (searchers should
familiarise themselves beforehand with the layout and
the contents of rooms);

restricting the use of word-proc:e _
ensitive work when programme-making
restrictions should certainly apply
S being set up and tested).
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1inst Violent Attack

inspection of containers (bags, etc)

prevent the introduction of weapons,
incendiary devices, etc
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12l doors
ior close-ups of
>lationship of
tunnels, etc;
guishing features of

narration covering i. and iv-v. above.

hink that, in view of the present monitoring
3 not

g As regards physical searches, we should be happy
wished to assist with our own staff.

a technical inspection after film-making will
|

of course be pleased
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250th Anniversary of No.1l0

The meeting gave preliminary consideration to

the possibility of a television programme being made
to mark the No. 10 250th Anniversary in 1985. The
amount of filming required for a thirty minute
programme gave rise to some concern, since it would
be difficult to restrict the team to parts of the
building which were already well known. But
security was only one consideration, and not

necessarily overriding. As a first step, Mr. Joce

was invited to look out the papers relating to an

earlier television programme with La van der

Post.




